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LOWER HALSTOW 

VILLAGE NEWS

December 2022




SERVICES AT ST MARGARET’S AND OTHER DECEMBER EVENTS

(* these events are not in the church)


*Saturday, 3 December - 6.30pm, lighting the Christmas Tree Lights on 
the Green. Come and join the parish council, lighting the tree and then 
singing your favourite carols


Sunday, 4 December

• 8am, Spoken Communion 

• 3pm, Christingle, What is a Christingle, please come and you will find 

the answer? An enjoyable time for families. It is a time to donate 
unwrapped toys and gifts of good quality to the Salvation Army, who 
are very grateful.  Finish with Christmas refreshments.


*Friday, 9 December - 7pm, Coffee and Carols in the Memorial Hall. All 
families are welcome. A time for poems or stories from the children and 
grown ups. Choose your carols and enjoy the refreshments


Sunday, 11 December - 3pm, Carol Service, all welcome, some bible 
readings telling the story of the birth of Jesus. Refreshments with mulled 
wine


Saturday, 17 December - 10-12 noon, Craft morning, Christmas theme 
making decorations etc in the church, children and adults welcome. 
Wear something warm as the church gets chilly


Sunday, 18 December - 10am, Family Communion


Saturday, 24 December, Christmas Eve

• 1pm, Quiet Time in the church - give yourself a quiet time in the 

church. The church will be welcoming. Light a candle. Someone to 
talk to if you would like 


• 3.30pm, Crib Service - re-enactment of the nativity story, with the 
help of the children. Limited costumes available but you are welcome 
to take your own, or take part without dressing up. Your favourite 
carols will be sung. Refreshments. 
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• 11.30pm, Midnight Communion


Sunday, 25 December, Christmas Day - 10am, Communion

 

1 January 2023, New Year’s Day, 10.30am Benefice Communion 
Service


Also there is always a Sunday online service at 10.30am on The Six 
YouTube which can be accessed at: https://bit.ly/3JykJ8W


Midweek service

We are holding a short midweek service of Praise and Prayer in the 
church on Wednesday mornings from 10am to 10.30am. 


Prayers for the community, personal needs or illnesses and there is 
opportunity for prayer for yourself if you would like it  All are welcome 
and you are invited to stay for tea/coffee after. Rev. Jacky Davis, 
843189.


Altar Flower Rota

4 December - Liz

11 December - Georgina

18 December - Team


Help with Cleaning 

A plea to anyone who has an hour to spare (approximately weekly) to 
clean the toilet and kitchen at St Margaret’s. Two friends can be together 
to do it? Or even cleaning the church.  We have a rota, but we would 
always welcome more help. Michelle who we gratefully thank for the 
years of cleaning the toilet and kitchen, has finally had to retire from the 
job. We also thank the ladies who clean the brass, the ladies who help 
to keep the church clean. Not forgetting the very talented ladies who 
arrange the flowers.  Our church needs kind help to keep it going.

Please get in touch with Jackie Swift  07840 258665. 
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ST MARGARET’S BEREAVEMENT COFFEE TIME

There will not be Bereavement Coffee Times during December 2022.


FOOD FOR THOUGHT

So here we are, amazingly, already in December - and approaching 
Christmas - and the end of 2022.  How is it that time goes by so quickly?


I wonder how your year has been - what highs and lows have occurred.  
I wonder how things in your own life have been impacted by the things 
going on around you – those events happening in our communities, our 
country, and our world.  

I wonder how you are managing and how you are feeling.  


It does seem as if we are all of us living in the midst of significant 
change and uncertainty.  And aware that there are so many people and 
places in the world experiencing conflict.  This knowledge can leave us 
feeling overwhelmed and anxious and our lives can feel dark and 
troubled.


And yet …… 

There are good things happening.  There are moments of blessing.  I 
hope that you will be able to pause and reflect on these - and be able to 
look and listen at what is happening around you.   I hope that you have 
known personal moments of joy.  I hope that you can gaze in wonder at 
the winter landscapes.  I hope that you will notice families and 
neighbours and communities working together to help each other - and 
volunteers who listen and come alongside to make a difference - and 
national and international organisations working to bring aid and to 
establish peace.

                                 …… There is so much that we can give thanks for.


Sometimes these good things are not obvious – or perhaps we have just 
become so used to receiving bad news and expecting to be 
disappointed that we don’t notice.  But I think we have to look for the 
good things that are happening – and join in with what brings blessing – 
and give thanks.
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And I would encourage you to look again at the Christmas story – to 
look again to Jesus – who is our light in the darkness and our hope and 
our peace.


With every blessing, particularly this Christmastide,

Lis Willmet, Lay Reader


PAULINE CROUCHER

From Bob and Marjorie Harbord:

Sorry to have to report the sad passing of Pauline Croucher late of 
Burntwick Drive. Pauline would have been 97 in a few weeks time and 
died peacefully in The Willows Retirement Home in Minster where she 
had been looked after wonderfully for nearly 7 years. Our thanks to the 
staff for their kindness and devotion to a lovely lady, who we will miss 
terribly.


LOWER HALSTOW SCARECROW TRAIL 2022

From Judy Haynes:

Thank you to everyone who took part in, or supported the scarecrow trail 
this year. Together we raised a massive £1,462.28 for the school! Thank 
you.


For those who would like to build a scarecrow next year and want to get 
thinking, the theme for 2023 will be 'Heroes - fact or fiction'. For further 
details, we can be contacted on lowerhalstowpta@gmail.com


The winning 2022 scarecrow - Snow White and the Evil Queen
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RUMMIKUB GROUP - USUALLY 1ST THURSDAY EACH MONTH

From Emily Bartlett:

I have started a small Rummikub group up ONCE a MONTH at my 
house, this will usually be between 1pm & 3pm on the 1st THURSDAY 
of the month but this month it will be on Thursday, 8 December. 
Beginners are welcome as two of us can teach you. For more 
information call 841139.


RCCG PRINCE OF PEACE, CHRISTMAS CAROL SERVICE, 10 
DECEMBER 2022


This is an event for the community and everyone is welcome to attend. 


To help sort out refreshments please call 07538 679323 or email 
info@rccgprinceofpeace.co.uk to tell them you would like to attend.
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CHRISTMAS POP UP COMMUNITY CAFE, MEMORIAL HALL - 
SUNDAY 11 DECEMBER 2022, 1.30 TO 4PM

Message from Jane Summers:

Come along and join us for a seasonal treat including soup, mince pies 
and hot chocolate with marshmallows, take a browse around our 
Christmas Stalls. 


All welcome , there will be a children’s craft table to keep the little ones 
happy while you enjoy your festive treat .


If anyone would like a stall please contact Jane on 07701035880


CHRISTMAS CRAFT MORNING AT ST MARGARET’S CHURCH, 
SATURDAY 17 DECEMBER 2022, 10AM - 12 NOON

From Hilary Gates:

We shall be making various decorations and having a bit of fun doing so. 
The church can be a bit chilly so please wrap up warm. There will be 
tea/coffee/squash and biscuits. All are welcome, children and adults. It is 
a free session but a donation would be nice.


SENIORS CHRISTMAS PARTY - SATURDAY 17 DECEMBER 2022, 

2 TO 5PM

From Margaret Milsted-Williamson & Alan Beattie: 

This year our party will be held in the Village Hall on Saturday 17 
December, 2-5pm. We are returning to past times with afternoon tea and 
musical accompaniment in the background.


This invitation is offered to all over 66 (current retirement age) who live 
in Lower Halstow. We can seat about 50 people and so places are 
offered on a 'first-come' basis. To this end please confirm your place by 
letting Margaret know at maglou1@yahoo.co.uk or by putting your name 
on a piece of paper and posting it me at 1 The Green (the old post 
office). Attendance at the party is free except for the raffle. 
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THE THREE TUNS 

The pub will remain closed on Tuesdays in December except for 
Tuesday 27 December which is a bank holiday and it will be normal 
hours. 


Open Christmas day 12pm - 4pm drinks only

Open Boxing Day 11am - 8pm, Kitchen open 12pm-5pm

Open New Year’s Eve normal hours

Open New Year’s Day 11am - 8pm, kitchen open 12pm - 5pm


Monday 2 January 2023 we are open 11am - 8pm, kitchen open 
12pm-5pm

 

We wish everyone a merry Christmas from Chris and Carol and the 
Three Tuns Team

 

MOBILE LIBRARY

The mobile library stops outside the Memorial Hall fortnightly. The next 
dates are Thursdays 1 December and 15 December 2022. There is no 
service on 29 December 2022.


MOBILITY ITEMS

A temporary home has been found for the village mobility items, a 
minimum of 24 hours notice is needed at present and the contact details 
are: Jackie Swift 842749 or Dawn Drury 842688


DRIVERS WANTED!

Are you an experienced driver with a clean driving licence? Are you 
available during school hours if given plenty of notice? Would you like to 
earn some extra money while helping to support the education of the 
children in the village?


The school need additional drivers to drive the school minibuses to trips 
out and are hoping to recruit local people to support them. If you have a 
people carrier or 4x4 then driving the new style of ‘minibus lite’ is very 
similar. Full training is provided along with a short practical 
assessment. This is a 30 minute accompanied drive to check that you 
are sufficiently confident – this is not a full driving test!
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This cost will be covered by the school and then you would be paid from 
your third trip onwards. The licence can be used across KCC so you 
would be able to offer your services to other schools and organisations 
should you wish.

 

If you are interested in finding out more then please contact the school 
office by phone 01795 842344 or email office@lower-
halstow.kent.sch.uk and ask to speak to Dawn Hogg.


FRIENDS OF THE BRICKFIELDS

From Judy Telford:

The Friends Committee have decided to try running Sunday morning 
work parties hoping that more people may be free to help us with our 
long list of jobs. From now on we will be holding regular work parties 
every second Sunday of the month. Our next planned morning will be on 
Sunday 11 December, mince pies supplied,  and the following one will 
be on 8 January 2023, no cakes as we will all be on a diet after 
Christmas.   Meeting at the Lapwing Drive entrance at 10am as usual, if 
you are late please come and find us.  


If you would like to help with the running of the Brickfield but don’t feel 
able to join in the work parties perhaps you’d like to get in touch with us 
and we can maybe find some jobs you could do in your own time. 


Unfortunately, cases of Bird flu have been confirmed at Elmley, if you 
see any dead birds around please call the DEFRA helpline 03459 33 55 
77 for advice. 


Don’t forget to keep up with our news on our Facebook page; Friends of 
the Lower Halstow Brickfields.   


Contact us on friendsofthebrickfields@gmail.com
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DIY KEEP FIT GROUP

A friendly group of ladies meet for varied exercise on Wednesday 
evenings in the School Hall at 7pm. For more information call Liz on 
842272.


FUTURE DATE FOR YOUR DIARIES:


LOWER HALSTOW POETRY FESTIVAL

Saturday, 10 June 2023


RAFT RACE

Saturday, 1 July 2023


FOOD BANK DONATIONS 

Swale Food Bank is supported by the Trussell Trust which provides food 
and toiletries in Swale and surrounding areas. This is run in partnership 
with local churches including St. Margaret’s of Lower Halstow part of 
"The Six" .The aim is to provide 3 days emergency food and support to 
local people referred to the Food Bank in a crisis.The collection point in 
Lower Halstow is 34 Crouch Hill Court. Please place any food/toiletry 
items in grey box by garage, or if money in an envelope marked "Food 
Bank" into letter box


LOWER HALSTOW WALKERS

We have changed our name and are no longer part of the Health Walks 
programme. We are now Lower Halstow Walkers, and all are welcome.

Starting at 10am every Monday, including Bank Holidays, from the end 
of Lapwing Drive, by the Brick Fields, and there will be two walks on 
offer; a brisk 2 hour walk and a one and a half/two hour walk at a more 
moderate pace (the slower walk will have opportunities for an earlier 
detour if the distance is longer than some walkers can manage). 
Walkers who want to go faster can, but will be asked to wait for the rest 
of the group at suitable points, as currently happens, this way we can be 
inclusive of everyone.


The first Monday of every month when we walk to the golf club we will 
still have two walks, one taking the shortest route possible, arriving first 
and therefore being served first. Sturdy walking shoes/boots and a 
waterproof jacket are recommended. 


Please phone Margaret on 843927 for more information.
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LOWER HALSTOW PRIMARY SCHOOL 

The weather remained mild as we saw out the 
last part of October which meant that the children 
could still enjoy eating outside at the picnic tables 
and playing on the field before it got muddy after 
the torrential November rain.  Fortunately, we 
have had a small area of eco draining artificial 
grass installed and a new soakaway created so 
that the children can use some of the field all year 
round without having to wear wellies!  This will definitely be put to good 
use. 


Year 6 managed to pick one of the few wet September days for their 

visit to the Creed Adventure Centre in Teynham. This team building day 
really put their resilience and 
perseverance to the test! They took 
part in a blind trail, archery, high 
ropes, low ropes, the climbing wall 
and survival skills. A great day was 
had by all and the rain eventually 
dried up by the afternoon, with 
everyone achieving something that 
pushed them out of their comfort 
zone.


As part of our Culture Month the whole 
school received a visit from an African 
Drumming group – the children were 
mesmerised by their performance and then 
had the opportunity to try out the drums in a 
special workshop for each class.


The Dogs Trust paid us a visit on the last day of term and led a whole 
school assembly all about being safe around dogs, the Key Stage 2 
children then all received a workshop about dog safety, dog breeds and 
what the Dogs Trust does.
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The PTA were very busy this term organising 
their annual Scarecrow Trail around the village, 
this was a real success, raising over £1000 (the 

final totals are still being counted). The school 
entry was Humpty Dumpty which was put 
together by Mrs Saxton and her team of 
helpers. Thank you to all the local residents who 
created a scarecrow or gave up their garden to 
host one, we really appreciate your support and 
have received comments from far and wide 
about how welcoming the village was to all the 
visitors. 


Term 2 has already got off to a busy start: Year 3 had a special dinosaur 
workshop where they learnt about the different dinosaurs as well as 
identifying and classifying fossils, sketching and creating rubbings of 
fossils, not forgetting role-playing fossil formation! Meanwhile, Pat Wells 
and Kathryn Stuart, artists in residence with the Raybel Trust worked 
with the Year 5 and 6 pupils to create boat and plant based sculptures 
using recycled paper and cardboard; their creations were amazing.


November Class feature – Year 5 Beech Class

Beech class have had a fun start to the term as they took part in creative 
workshops and challenges. For our paper sculpture workshop, we all 
used recyclable goods that we brought in from home to create our own 
sculptures that were inspired from a local artist who came in to visit us. 
We were encouraged to create whatever sculpture we wanted and we 
made a mixture of geometrical shapes, robots, memorials, boats and 
flowers. 


We recently took part in a Lego challenge alongside Year 5 children 
from Newington C of E School. We had so much fun! We used many 
scientific, technological and mathematical skills to design, budget for 
and create our own buildings. We are proud to share that a group from 
Lower Halstow won a bag of chocolates each for showing great 
dedication to their work, taking time to plan their work carefully and 
showing great teamwork. We can’t wait for our next workshop this term 
where we will be taking part in a fashion design session.


Outside of school hours, many of us travelled around and explored the 
village to see all the different and interesting scarecrow creations. We all 
shared what we had seen with each other when back at school and 
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decided that all of them were our favourites. We are now all very excited 
and on the countdown until Father Christmas comes to visit us. 


Michelle Crowe, Head of School


LOWER HALSTOW SHORT MAT BOWLS

Swale League Division 2

Lapwings played Queenborough Swampies, 7 November Away, seven 
players required, resulting in a 14-0 loss. 

Results

Singles 15-2

Pairs 1 18-1

Pairs 2 8-6

Pairs 3 17-5

Triples 10-4

Fours 12-5

Agg 80-23


The mats were flat but 5’ longer than ours and took a pronounced bias. 
We improved as the games progressed! We can only get better. 


Morning Kemsley League, teams only require three players

Ably skippered by Bill Robinson Lapwings are 3rd out of 10. Matches 
are all played at Kemsley so all teams have an even chance of 
performing well. 


Membership has improved but we look forward to welcoming more 
players to join us in a pleasant atmosphere. 


Report by John Mustoo, 843681. Secretary Mick Porter, 484345.


LOWER HALSTOW PARISH COUNCIL UPDATES

Christmas Lights 

The Christmas tree lights, on the green by the bus stop, will be turned 
on at 6.30pm on Saturday 3 December and there will be free mince 
pies.


Sea wall

Earlier this month the Parish Council received an email from the 
Environment Agency to say that work to repair the sea wall will not 
commence until next year. This was said to be due to outstanding 
 archaeological and environmental assessments. Due to this 
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disappointing news and concerns that our sea wall could breach this 
winter, Cllr Portman has contacted our local Member of Parliament, 
Gordon Henderson.  Mr Henderson’s office has since confirmed that he 
has contacted the Environment Agency on behalf of the Parish Council 
and an update is awaited.


Roman Coin Find

A copper-alloy Roman Republican semunicia of anonymous issuer, 
dating to the period c217-215 BC (Reece Period 1) was found on Parish 
Council land known to be formed from material cleared from London in 
the Post-Medieval period after the Great Fire of 1666. The area 200m to 
the south-east of the find spot however is the location of a suspected 
Roman Villa.  It is therefore unclear whether this coin is a genuine 
ancient loss relating to the nearby Roman site redeposited alongside 
other material from London or a more recent antiquarian loss.

Republican period bronze coinage is extremely rare in Britain, with fewer 
than ten examples securely identified on the Portable Antiquities 
Scheme database.  More information is available here:  https://
finds.org.uk/database/artefacts/record/id/969879


The coin is currently being held by the Finds Liaison Officer in 
Maidstone and we hope that she will be able to bring it along to a Parish 
Council meeting for people to see.  It will eventually be displayed by the 
British Museum in London


Dog Waste Stations - Polite Notice

The Parish Council have installed several dog waste stations around our 
village, each one equipped with a supply of dog bags for emergencies 
and to prevent dog waste being left lying around which is unpleasant 
and unhygienic.

Most dog owners are responsible and clear up after their dog, taking a 
bag or two if needed from the dog stations, which is acceptable and 
what they were designed for. Unfortunately, in recent weeks it has been 
noted that on several occasions someone has been helping themselves 
to at least 40 bags at a time. This has occurred at the dog stations at 
Heron Close, more recently at Gibbs field and has resulted in some of 
the dog stations lying empty for several days despite regularly being 
refilled.


The person/s responsible for taking all the dog waste bags from their 
stations in one go are incredibly selfish and thoughtless. As a result the 
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Parish Council will continue to monitor this and keep all the dog stations 
under constant review.


Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to you all from Lower 
Halstow Parish Council


Don't forget to keep an eye on the Parish Council website (https://
www.hugofox.com/community/lower-halstow-parish-council-17855/
home) where you will find notices of local road closures, Parish Council 
policies, agendas and Minutes amongst other things.  The Parish 
Council will post some items on the Village Facebook group, but this is 
not their main method to inform residents and it is not monitored by the 
council.  Please contact the Clerk via email:  clerk.lhpc@gmail.com or 
on 01760 336459 if you have any queries.


CHRISTMAS TREE RECYCLING

From Steve Gates:

Latest drop off for real trees is Saturday 7 January 2023 at the hard-
standing next to Memorial Hall. 


Shaun (Treecraft) has kindly volunteered to chip and use on the 
Brickfields.  


RECYCLING

In her collection boxes outside 1 Curlew Avenue, Lynne Morris is 
recycling medication blister packs (please make sure there are no 
personal details on the packs), Ferrero Roche packaging,  cheese 
packets, toothpaste tubes, toothbrushes, floss containers, used stamps, 
egg cartons, beauty soft plastics, marigold gloves and used pens. Also 
foil (deflated) balloons and banners


Everything is collected and recycled for various charities and kept out of 
landfill.  


LIVE WEATHER STATION AND WEBCAM

Lower Halstow Yacht Club has a live weather station and webcam 
looking out over the creek updating every 15 minutes. It is on the yacht 
club website and is open to everyone weather.lhyc.org.uk
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LOWER HALSTOW 
NEIGHBOURHOOD 

WATCH NEWS – DECEMBER 2022 
 

________ A STRONG COMMUNITY ________  
UNITED TOGETHER 

 

 
HEADLINE NEWS 

 
- No reported crimes of note in the Period. 
 
 

- The PCSO Team continue to visit the village as part of their patrol but we need to 
report incidents directly.  Facebook is not monitored by the PCSO so only makes 
residents aware.  Posters of police contact details have been put up around the 
village. 
 
 

- CCTV surveillance at various incident areas in the village has been installed and is 
working well. 
 
 

- With the holiday season upon us it is important to stay vigilant.   Thieves are more 
likely to target properties and outbuildings in December and January. Please keep all 
valuable items out of sight.   
Please remember that packaging on bin day shows potential thieves a new 
computer/tv etc. so dispose of them carefully.  
 
 

- We are here to help and support the community so please feel free to contact us if 
we can be of assistance. 
 

 
 

Wishing you all a Happy Christmas  
from Lower Halstow Neighbourhood Watch  
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-  

 
YOUR LHNW ROAD REPRESENTATIVES 

 
Breach Lane Position Open – Please contact Richard if Interested 
Burntwick Drive Amy Lundie, Sue Still 
Crouch Hill Court Tony Roberts 
Cumberland Drive Glenda Tress, Chris Mayes 
Curlew Avenue Richard Asbury 
Heron Close Peter Fullalove 
Landrail Road Dave Giles 
Lapwing Drive Lynne Morris 
School Lane Clare Jane, Dawn Nickolls, Audrey Robins 

Sheerness Road Liz Mouland 
The Street Cheyenne Hayward 
Vicarage Lane Position Open – Please contact Richard if Interested 
Wardwell Lane Keith Howard Challis 
Westmoreland Drive Kerry Ward 

 

USEFUL CONTACTS 
 

EMERGENCY SERVICES  999 
NON-EMERGENCY POLICE www.kent.police.uk – Webchat Service or 101 
PCSO Kirsty Linge 

kirsty.linge@kent.police.uk 
 

DOG WARDEN swale.gov.uk/dogs-and-animal-welfare 01795 417850 
or 07795 
237479 

RURAL TASK FORCE rural.task.force@kent.police.uk 
Inspector Dave Smith 
Rural Sergeant Darren Walshaw 
Rural Crime Co-ordinator Doug 
Robertson 

07528 989095 
07800 675376 
07870 252185 
07972 004587 

NEIGHBOURHOOD 
WATCH CO-ORDINATOR 

        
FACEBOOK SEARCH - 

Richard Asbury 
LHNWatch1@gmail.com 
 
Lower Halstow Neighbourhood Watch 

       

 
07894 792802 
 
and Join the Group 

 



CONTENT

Please note that the editor is not responsible for any inaccuracies which 
may occur in items from contributors. Contributions are printed (usually 
with only minor adjustments or corrections if necessary) as submitted. 
The editor has to assume that the contributors have checked their facts. 
If you have any queries or complaints please contact the relevant 
organisation direct.


ADVERTISING IN THE VILLAGE NEWS 

If you would like to advertise in the Village News minimum suggested 
donations are:

Full page £10 per month, Half page £5 per month, Quarter page - £2.50 
per month. 


All monies received go towards the cost of printing the newsletters. 

Everything else is done free of charge by volunteers. 


The PCC reserves the right to exclude adverts if they appear unsuitable


The deadline for the January 2023 Village News is noon on 

12 December 2022


Please email items for inclusion as early as possible to 
ransleyfamily@gmail.com 
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CONTACTS

(Telephone numbers are 01795 unless otherwise stated)


If you notice any information is out of date, if anything has 
changed, or you would like something else included, please let Gill 
know on ransleyfamily@gmail.com or call 843871


Borough Councillors for Bobbing, Lower Halstow & Iwade	 

Corrie Woodford, corriewoodford@swale.gov.uk

Roger Clark, 430324, rogerclark@swale.gov.uk 


Citizens Advice

0800 144 8848, citizens advice.org.uk

Cricket Club	 

Mark Stevens, 842090


Dog Warden 

Daytime 417850

Out of hours 07795 237479


Flood Wardens

Kay Howard-Challis, 844408, kayhelen2017@outlook.com

Abbie Dowell, abbie_mcdowell@hotmail.com


Friends of the Brickfield 

friendsofthebrickfields@gmail.com


Judo Club	 

Jon 07944 755036


Kent Wildlife Trust

01622 662012


KCC Potholes 

03000 418187


Kent County Councillor	 

Mike Baldock, 471139, 07522 442964	, mike.baldock@kent.gov.uk


Member of Parliament

Gordon Henderson, 423199, www.gordonhendersonmp.org.uk
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Memorial Hall

Chairman, Keith Howard-Challis, 844408, lowerhalstowhall@gmail.com

Bookings Kay Howard-Challis, 844408


Neighbourhood Watch

Co-ordinator, Richard Asbury, LHNWatch1@gmail.com, 07894 792802, 
Facebook - Search Lower Halstow Neighbourhood Watch


NHS

111


Noise nuisance 

Daytime 417850

Out of hours 07881 817601


Parish Council

Parish Clerk, Ann Smith, clerk.lhpc@gmail.com, 01760 336459,

https://www.hugofox.com/community/lower-halstow-parish 
council-17855/home


PCSO

Kirsty Linge, kirsty.linge@kent.police.uk, call 101 or report online for non 
emergency issues


Playgroup

Heather Salisbury, 07984 613532


Police

General enquiries, 01622 690690, kent.police.uk

Neighbourhood Watch 01634 792131


Samaritans

116 123 - free number day or night; email jo@samaritans.org (response 
time 24 hours


School

842344, http://www.lowerhalstowandnewington.org.uk/
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Scouts, Cubs and Beavers

Richard Sutehall, lowerhalstow.gsl@sittingbournescouts.org.uk


Short Mat Bowls

John Mustoo, 843681, Mick Porter, Secretary, 484345


St Margaret’s Church

Rev. Julian Staniforth, 227329

PCC Secretary, Dawn Drury, 842688

Church Enquiries, Jackie Swift, 842749


Swale Borough Council 

Main office, 424341


The Three Tuns

842840, www.thethreetunsrestaurant.co.uk, 
info@thethreetunsrestaurant.co.uk


Village News

Distribution, Glenda Tress, 843757

Items for inclusion send to Gill Ransley, ransleyfamily@gmail.com, 
843871


Yacht  Club

Dave Quigley, 841242
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UNIQUELY YOURS FLOWERS AND MORE

A village based flower arranging business offering flowers and crafts for 

all occasions, tailored to meet your needs. 


No job too small. Find me on Facebook or at https://
www.uniquelyyoursflowers.co.uk or call Liz on 07730 893747 


MIDKENT IT SOLUTIONS

Local village IT engineer available to help with all your IT needs, 

including PC/laptop repairs, wifi/network issues, printers, software, anti-
virus, office 365 licenses, Windows 10 upgrades and much more. 


www.midkentit.co.uk, 01634 912105/07542795078, 
enquiries@midkentit.co.uk
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Experienced Financial Adviser offering Pension and 
Investment Planning & Mortgages 


Michael van der Straaten

Chartered Financial Planner


Edenwood Wealth Management

19 The Street, Lower Halstow


Contact me on 07824 392342 or

Email: edenwood@sjpp.co.uk


Website: www.edenwoodwealth.com


Your home may be repossessed if you do not keep up 
repayments on your Mortgage


